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I am writing this testimony in support of LD 2238
A waiting period requires a certain number of days between the purchase of a fire arm
and when the purchases can actually take procession of the gun.  Maine currently has 
no waiting period.
This immediate purchase and acquisition of a gun allows people to act on temporary 
emotions and impulses which increase the risk of both suicide and homicide.
Suicide attempts are often impulsive, episodes that involve little planning. Studies 
suggest that most suicide survivors contemplated their actions for only a brief period 
of time—often less than 24 hours—before making a suicide attempt. 
Similarly, studies suggest that some of the factors that lead to violence against others, 
such as anger and rage, can be short-lived.
Waiting period laws create a buffer and allow for a cooling down period.  They give 
time for friends and family to notice a person is in trouble and step in to help them 
out.
Waiting period Laws can reduce both suicide and homicide while preserving Maine’s 
strong tradition of responsible gun ownership and Second Amendment rights.
The argument against a waiting period is of course, that it is an inconvenience for  law
abiding citizens practicing their second amendment rights.  And yes, it is an 
inconvenience,  but it may save a life.  And aren’t all our rights attached to 
responsibilities and inconveniences?   It is a right (and might even be considered a 
necessity) to drive a car in Maine but in order to do this you must pass a driver’s test 
and hold and renew your license, you must register your car, which must pass an 
inspection.  
Currently Maine has some of the laxest gun safety laws in the nation but we can 
change that.  
Now is the time to show leadership, wisdom and unite the voices of the majority of 
Mainers who demand change.
Please stand up and support this gun safety legislation.
Until we value human life over weapons, none of us will be safe.


